From:
To: Sunnica Energy Farm
Subject: EN010106

Date: 17 May 2022 17:09:56

## Dear Mr Kean

I am the Secretary of Royal Worlington & Newmarket Golf Club. We would suggest that there is a delay to the Preliminary Meeting and the start of the Examination for the Sunnica project brought about by the recently established connectivity problems to the Grid. Sunnica will now need to produce marked changes to the Development Consent Order application along with changes to submitted scheme documents, including impact assessments.

The required delay in making these changes should be long enough to ensure Sunnica carry out their work thoroughly and that interested parties have access to amended details of the scheme. There should be time to allow fair participation of stakeholders and have regard to the upcoming holiday season, where interested parties may not be available to take part and be fully consulted.

If a satisfactory timetable cannot be agreed, the application should be withdrawn and resubmitted to allow proper process.

We need to be sure our interests are protected from the effects this scheme might have on our world-renowned golf course.

Kind Regards Mark Allcorn Secretary

Royal Worlington & Newmarket Golf Club